
 

PROJECT/OPERATION EAGLE 

DEDICATION CEREMONY 

AUGUST 9TH, 2013 

We did it!  You did it! Project Eagle was completed in 

time for the August Reunion and Dedication Ceremony. 

For many months and even just a few weeks before the 

reunion, it was uncertain whether all the components 

could be brought together in time. Through the unselfish 

efforts of many NDQSA members, the extra efforts of 

the monument and brick contractors, and the various 

staffs at Ft. Sill, it all came together just in time. Vinny 

Tedesco cleared the regulatory hurdles, Luke Clark in 

essence “built the dang thing” and Paul Kopsick kept all 

the schedules intact though his diligent administration of 

the brick orders and donations, finances and contractors. 

Dave and Vickie McCray also came out to oversee the 

installation of the engraved memorial bricks with barely 

a week to spare. Mission Accomplished! 

And you know, the memorial looks exactly like the 

original rendering made for Luke Clark. 
 

  

This story was originally published in the 
September 2013 NDQSA Newsletter and has 
been reproduced for the Our History section. 



 

 


